Dear Sirs

We have recently been informed of the proposed extraordinary Local Plan for Vicarage Farm, Enfield Road and other beautiful areas within The London Borough of Enfield.

Having lived in the area for many years we believe building so many dwellings in such a small area will have a major impact on pollution, road infrastructure and public transport with the potential of flooding due to natural drainage being built over. By cramping so many people in such small space will also have a major impact on doctor's surgeries, schools, dentists, cemeteries and hospitals, which Enfield Council and the Government are slowly closing down, Chase Farm A&E being one of them, not to mention the environment. We are meant to be a "Green" Borough but slowly you are allowing developers to build on our greenbelt, which is totally unacceptable and not so "Green". Furthermore many people including the developers will make millions out of these Plans, which no doubt will not be put back into the community. DISGRACEFUL!!!

Finally, having spoken to some environmentalists it is expected that building these dwellings will also have a huge impact on wildlife including felling of trees and the threat of endangered species.

I therefore strongly urge you to cease this Proposal due to the significant damage it will do to our local area and environment.

Thank you and best regards